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praying for others

"bear one another’s burdens, and so fulfill the law of 
Christ." gal 6:2

it is called intercession and we need to give it as 
much as we need to get it.  romans 8:34 tells us Christ 
is sitting at the right hand of God, making 
intercession for us.  should we not follow His leading, 
doing the same?

we live in a world of hurts and needs.  hearts are 
hurting.  families are hurting.  have you looked around 
you lately in our broken culture?  people are sick - 
not just physically but mentally, emotionally, and 
spiritually.  some have been forced to leave their jobs 
and may eventually have to leave their homes.  these 
are traumatic times for people and for many it will be 
getting worse.  whether we admit it to ourselves or 
not, we all have needs of one kind or another.

often it is a healing in body that is required.  while 
that is not in our power to give, prayer and 
intercession is.  if not for healing, for grace and 
endurance in the midst of it.  healing is a mystery 
wrapped in the counsel of God's own will.  some of 
God's greatest saints have known some of the greatest 
suffering.

many people, especially christians, are crying out, 
"oh, to be someone's prayer."  they have grown weak and 
weary and may be ready to crack under the pressures of 



life.  or worse still, to lose their hope and faith in 
Christ.  just as it happened in the early church during 
the dispersion, it is happening even now in the end of 
this age.

often it is only prayer and intercession required of 
us, sometime moderately and sometimes intensely.  it 
depends on the person and the need.  other times it may 
be within our power to assist in some way.  well do i 
remember when the Lord taught me this from scripture: 
"do not withhold good from those to whom it is due, 
when it is in the power of your hand to do so." 3:27  
we're talking about good in God's eyes, not man's.

the Lord would not place an unnecessary burden on 
anyone.  "but by an equality, that now at this time 
your abundance may supply their lack, that their 
abundance also may supply your lack — that there may be 
equality." 2 cor 8:14  this is not socialism or 
communism - it is christianity practiced at it's best.  
the world now holds a distorted view of equality.

"oh, to be the answer to someone's prayer."  if you've 
never seen the tears in someone's eyes who received a 
blessing from your hand they weren't expecting, you 
don't know the immense joy and satisfaction that comes 
with it.  "and remember the words of the Lord Jesus, 
that He said, ‘it is more blessed to give than to 
receive.'" acts 20:35

the glory, for anything - that all goes to the Lord.  i 
used to have a preacher that said he was just the 
delivery boy, like a newspaper boy.  we do what we can 
and give as we can, leaving all the glory to God.  our 



reward is safely stored in the place where, "where 
neither moth nor rust destroys and where thieves do not 
break in and steal." matt 6:20 

be the answer to someone's prayer today.  it is joy 
unspeakable and full of glory.


